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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
We are approaching the end of a busy and productive term. Last week our students participated in a series of prayers 
commemorating the events of Holy Week, the most important week in the Catholic Church calendar. Thank you to Father Piotr 
for his presence and assistance at these important celebrations. The Church now moves into the Easter season leading up to 
Pentecost. 
 

“I am the resurrection and the life. 
Whoever believes in me, though he die, 

yet shall he live, 
and everyone who lives and believes in me shall never die.” 

John 11:25 
 
Thanks to our Parent Association who have supported school events throughout this 
term, including our Catholic Schools Week barbeque, Ice Block Fridays and Easter raffle 
fundraiser. The Parent Association are dedicated to supporting our school events and 
raising funds to assist our students. Please consider lending your support to their 
endeavours – all parent/carers are not only welcome but encouraged.  
 

 
We have two major sporting events before the end of Term One. This Friday, 1st April, our 
primary students and some Year Two students will participate in the school cross country race. 
Any Year Two students who turn eight this year will be participating. The Cross Country will be 
held on school grounds. We are in need of parent helpers to assist with time keeping and 
checkpoints. If you are able to help out, even for a short time, please contact Mr Faccin through 
the school office. 
 
On Thursday, April 7th, the school athletics carnival will be held at Harold Corr Oval, Werrington. 

The athletics carnival is a whole school event and all students will be participating. There is no supervision available at school 
on this day as everyone will be at the oval. Thanks to those parents who have already volunteered their time to help on the 
day. It’s not too late...if you would like to assist please contact the school office. Special thanks to Mr Faccin who is 
coordinating both these sporting events. 
 
Next Monday, 4th April, we celebrate Term One with a special assembly where term awards will be presented. All parents are 
invited to attend.  
 
Please remember, school will be closed on Tuesday 26th April and Wednesday 27th April as our staff will be participating in 
two staff development days. Supervision will be available at Joey’s Before and After School Care.  If you need care for your 
child on these days please contact Joey’s on 4732 5771. 
 
Wishing you a lovely week, 
 

Liz Nicholls 
Acting Principal 
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On Palm Sunday, we recalled the Passion of our Lord Jesus Christ according to 

Luke’s Gospel. Jesus’ Passion isn’t about suffering and persecution. The Passion 

is about Jesus’ response. 

 

Our students and staff focussed on our own preparations to enter this Holy Week. 

We journeyed with Jesus during this sacred time despite the fear, uncertainty, and 

agony, Jesus experienced for us. Through God’s power Jesus offers the last hours 

of his life as a lesson for how his friends and followers can find meaning in every 

hour of their lives. God’s power inspires us to live by our School values- to be 

merciful, courageous, responsible, compassionate, respectful and problem 

solvers. 
 

Our students along with their teachers and staff presented the Stations of the Cross, in a reflective and moving experience. This 

memorable and prayerful presentation allowed time to reflect on the events leading to Jesus’ crucifixion. Our school’s Easter Liturgy 

was held on Tuesday morning.  

 

May you be blessed with peace, with joy, with mercy and love this Easter. 

Mark Baird 

 

 

 
                                                                                                                    

 

 
Term 1 School Fees - Overdue 
Term 1 school fees are now overdue.  If you have not paid your school fees account or entered into a 

flexible payment plan, please make your payment now. If you are experiencing any difficulty in 

making the payment please phone Jenny Pendleton on 4732 3999 to discuss the matter. 

 
 

 
Pre-loved Uniforms Sale 
We have a large number of pre-loved uniforms, jackets, jumpers, shirts, shorts, etc available for sale. 

Items will be available for purchase on Monday 4th April and Monday 2nd May after assembly in the MPA. 

Don’t miss out on some great bargains! 

 
 
Mother’s Day Stall Helpers 
The school Mother’s Day Stall is run by the Parent Association and Parent Helpers.  It will be held on 

Thursday 5th May.  If you are able to help, even for a couple of hours please contact the school office to put 

your name down. 

 

 
 

 
2016 School Photos – Save the Date 
2016 School Photos will be held on Friday 20th May.  Students are to wear full school 

uniform on this day.  Order forms will be distributed closer to the event. 

DO NOT PLACE YOUR ORDER YET.   

 

 

 
NSW Premiers Reading Challenge 2016 
This year we are encouraging all of our students to participate in the NSW Premier's Reading Challenge. 

"The Challenge aims to encourage a love of reading for leisure and pleasure in students, and to enable 

them to experience quality literature. It is not a competition but a challenge to each student to read, to 

read more and to read more widely. The Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) is available for all NSW 

students in Kindergarten to Year 9, in government, independent, Catholic and home schools." (PRC 

website- https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html) 

 

The 2016 Challenge opened on the 7th March 2016 and runs till the 19th August 2016. 
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The website has lots of helpful information such as reading requirements, booklists and rules. 

 

Many students have taken home a Reading Log Sheet to start recording their Book Log for the Challenge. Copies of the Log Sheet 

can be downloaded from https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html  or from our SkoolBag App. 

The rules for each age group are outlined in the table below.  Books in our St Joseph’s Library that are on the PRC Booklists have a 

coloured label on the top of their spine. Pink for K-2, Orange for 3-4 and Green for 5-6. 

Challenge K-2 3-4 5-6 

Number of books you must read 30 20 20 

Minimum number of PRC books 25 15 15 

Maximum number of Personal Choice books 5 5 5 

PRC booklists you can read from K-2, and above 3-4, and above 5-6, and 
above 

St Joseph’s library books colour labels Pink, Orange and 

Green 

Orange and 

Green 

Green 

 

More information on how to log your student’s books online will be available soon

 

 

 

St Joseph’s Catholic Church Kingswood—Mass Times 

Cnr Joseph Street & Richmond Road, Kingswood    Phone 4721 4080 
  

Office Hours: 9:00am-2:00pm Tuesday and Thursday, 8:30am—1:30pm Friday 
 

Weekend Masses 
Saturday Vigil - 6pm 

Sunday - 8.30am and 10.00am 
Polish Mass - Saturday 4pm 

Weekday Masses 
Monday to Friday 8am 

Saturday 8.30am 

  
Sacrament Of Penance - Saturday after morning mass                Eucharistic Adoration - Before all masses 
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Anzac Services 

Student’s Service – Tuesday 5th April 2016 
The City of Penrith RSL sub-Branch will be conducting its annual 

Schools ANZAC Service at Penrith Paceway, 146 Station Street Penrith, 

commencing at 10.30am on Tuesday 5 April 2015. The service is 

provided for Schools in the Penrith area. The Honour Guard and 

Catafalque Party are provided by, Training Ship Nepean, 21 Army Cadet 

Unit and 323 Sqn, our local Cadet Units. Emu Heights Public School, 

provide a Choir and Lapstone Public School, the Band. The Master of 

Ceremonies is shared on a rotational basis by High Schools; this year is 

should be Kingswood High School. 

 
Sunday Community Anzac March – Sunday 17th April 
2016 
The City of Penrith RSL sub-Branch will be holding its annual Sunday 
ANZAC Services commencing with a march from Castlereagh Street 

Penrith, at 2.45pm via High Street to Memory Park, where the service 

will be commence at approx. 3:00pm. The Sunday Service is held so the 

public and members of the sub-Branch can commemorate locally and also 

attend the march in Sydney on ANZAC day. The Catafalque party is 

normally provided by the 5th Engineer Regiment located at Holsworthy 

(previously Penrith). 
 
Anzac Day Dawn Service 25th April 2016 
The City of Penrith RSL sub-Branch will be holding its annual Anzac 

Dawn Service with assembly at 4:30am and a silent march will 

commence at 4:45am from Castlereagh Street, outside of Penrith RSL 

Club, to Memory Park. The service will commence once all are 

assembled in the park. The Catafalque Party is normally provided by the 

176 Air Despatch Squadron from Richmond. Breakfast is provided by the 

RSL Club LTD commencing approximately 6:30am for marchers. 
 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 

Week 10 Friday 1st April   Cross Country 

      Zooper Dooper’s on sale 50c 

 

Week 11 Monday 4th April  9am End of Term Award Assembly 

      Uniform Shop open after assembly 

  Tuesday 5th April  Year 6 Anzac Service 

  Thursday 7th April  Athletics Carnival 

  Friday 8th April   Last day of Term 1 

 

Term 2 

Week 1 Monday 25th April  Anzac Day Public Holiday 

  Tuesday 26th April  Staff Development Day 

  Wednesday 27th April  Staff Development Day 

  Thursday 28th April  Students return to school 

   

Week 2 Monday 2nd May  9am Assembly 

      Uniform Shop open after assembly 

  Thursday 5th May  Mother’s Day Stall 

   

Staff Development Days Term 2 

Tuesday 26
th

 April and Wednesday 27
th

 April 

are Staff Development Days 
 

Students are not to attend school on these days; however Joey’s will be 

open. 

 
Please contact Joey’s on 4732 5771 if you need care for your child on 

either of these days. 
 

First day back for students Term 2 

Thursday 28th April 

 


